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TELECOM REGULATORY AUTHORITY OF INDIA 

TRAI releases Consultation Paper on "Regulation of International Mobile Roaming 

Services" 

New Delhi, the 26th May, 2020: The Telecom Regulatory Authority of India (TRAI) has today 

released a Consultation Paper on .. Regulation of International Mobile Roaming Services" 

2. The telecorn sector is characterised by dynamic tariff policies which are reflected in 

sheer number of tariffs. frequency of change in tariffs. bundled offerings etc. Though, this 

dynamism on one side is responsible for innovative product offerings to suit the requirements 

of each subscriber, on the other hand, the same may result in bill shocks to subscribers due to 

incorrect understanding or lack of awareness of tariff conditions. While, this is true for all 

telecorn services, this is especially true for International Mobile Roaming Services (IMR 

Services). The uniqueness of !MR Service vis-a-vis other alternatives implies a de facto 

monopoly of the Home Operator and raises concerns of any potential abuse of monopoly power 

resulting in adverse consequences for the consumer, be it in the form of abusive tariffs 

(including both higher rates and adverse-related conditions of the usage) or a general lack of 

transparency in the communication of tariffs leading to bill shocks. The TRAI has also been 

intermittently receiving a significant number of complaints from the individual consumers 

relating to bill shocks due to usage of !MR Services. 

3. Accordingly, it has been decided to review the regulatory framework relating to !MR 

Services. The consultation exercise is focused on identifying specific causes of bill shocks to 

consumers while availing the !MR Services, to evaluate the extant regulatory framework for 

adequacy to deal with the issue. to evaluate the range of voluntary policies and measures 

adopted by TSPs in India to prevent instances of bill shocks to their respective subscribers, and 

the need for revision of regulatory framework and to make suitable changes in the regulatory 

framework. 

4. As part of the consultative process. the Consultation Paper has been uploaded on the 

TRAI website. Written comments on the consultation paper are invited from the stakeholders 



by 23
rd June 2020. Counter-comments, if any, may be submitted by 7th July 2020. The 

comments and counter-comments, if any, may be sent, preferably in electronic form, on thee­ 

mail address advfea l@trai.gov.in. Comments and counter-comments will be posted in TRAI's 
website www.trai.gov.in 

5. For any clarification/information. Shri Kaushal Kishore, Advisor (Finance & Economic 

Analysis) may be contacted at Tel. No.: +9 I- I l-23230752/23236650 (Fax). 

6. The full text of the consultation paper is available on TRAI's website www.trai.gov.in 
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